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1. Does your
department use an 
elected, peer 
evaluation group to 
conduct faculty merit 
evaluations?

No - See 
footnote #1 
below

NO 
RESPONSE

The faculty
salaries in the
Vet Diagnostic
Lab are
determined
according to
the guidelines
and policies of
the faculty
member's
academic
department.
The Director of
Vet Diagnostic
Lab provided
input to the
appropriate
Chair. Please
refer to the
annual merit
salary
guidelines
provided to you
by the Depts.
Of Vet.
Diagnostic
Medicine and
Vet.
Pathobiology…

NO OTHER 
RESPONSES 
FOLLOW 

No - We are a 
small department 
that acts as a 
"committee of 
the whole" for 
merit review 
purposes.

No - The 
Merit Review 
Committee is 
selected 
randomly 
from each 
division (one 
name from 
all eligible 
faculty in 
each division 
will be drawn 
from a hat) 
by Dept. 
Chair.

NO 
RESPONSE

 
No - Dean and 
Dept. Head 
make decision.
Dean evaluates 
from school 
perspective; 
Dept. Head from 
departmental 
perspective.

2. Does the No - The 
  

No - Each No (see
  

No - see#1



department 
chair/head participate 
in the deliberations 
of the elected, peer 
evaluation group 
during faculty merit 
evaluations?

Chair reviews 
the 
documents 
separately 
and assigns 
his/her own 
merit score 
for each of 
the 6 areas.
The Chair's 
score counts 
25% and the 
subcommittee 
scores count 
75%.

faculty member's 
CV, Annual 
Report 
Accomplishment, 
and student 
evaluations are 
circulated to all 
faculty in the 
department. Each
faculty evaluates 
all faculty 
(except 
themselves) 
independently 
using a scoring 
system which is 
turned over to 
the departmental 
secretary for 
collation.

footnote 2 
below)

3. Does the
department 
chair/head collate 
scores from the 
elected, peer 
evaluation group 
during the faculty 
merit evaluations?

Yes - 
  

No - The 
department 
secretary does 
this and she does 
not know who 
gave what scores 
to whom.

Yes
  

No - see #1

4. Does the
department 
chair/head render an 
evaluation during the 
faculty merit 
evaluations?

Yes - Chair 
25% and peer 
review scores 
75%.

  
Yes - Faculty 
60% an Chair 
40%

Yes - 50%
  

Yes - Dept 
Heads have 
written 
evaluations that 
are shared with 
each faculty 
member.

5. Does the
department have a 
formal 
compensation/merit 
evaluation policy?

Yes
  

Yes Yes
  

Yes

6. Does your No - The 
  

Yes No - The 
  

No - same 



department annually 
vote on the 
process(es) and 
criteria for faculty 
merit evaluations?

process is 
reviewed 
annually with 
both the 
division 
heads and the 
faculty at a 
department 
meeting and 
input is 
requested, but 
formal votes 
are conducted 
only to 
approve 
significant 
changes to 
the merit 
review 
document.

Dept. has 
guidelines 
which 
describes 
procedures 
for merit 
evaluations.
The faculty 
has never 
complained 
about our 
merit review 
procedures.

process and 
criteria every 
year.

7. Who makes the
final decision on the 
actual amount of 
merit pay awarded in 
faculty merit 
evaluations?

Chair/Head 
-(see footnote 
below)

  
Chair/Head - 
Peer scores 
receive 60% 
weighting.

Chair/Head - 
(See footnote 
#3 below)

  
Dean makes 
final decision - 
see #1

8. Does the available
pool (not the source) 
of dollars available 
for annual faculty 
merit distribution 
vary depending on 
how a faculty 
member's 
appointment is 
funded?

No
  

No No
  

No

9. Are the faculty
aware of the 
available pool of 
money to be 
allocated to merit 
salary increases in 

Yes
  

Yes Yes
  

Yes



this department? [e.g. 
dollars as a % of 
current pay, gross 
dollars, etc.]

10. Does the
presence of a 
research grant 
containing salary 
dollars influence 
what might be 
available for 
awarding to
individual faculty at 
annual merit 
distribution 
deliberations? [e.g. 
3% average increase 
suggested by central 
administration, but 
grant contains 2% or 
4% increase on that 
portion of the 
involved individual's 
salary]

No
  

No No
  

No

11. Does the
presence of a 
practice plan 
influence what might 
be available for 
awarding to 
individual faculty at 
annual merit 
distribution 
deliberations? [e.g., 
is the % of an 
individual's 
appointment that is 
assigned to clinical 
practice/service 
treated similarly to 
what has been 
suggested by central 
administration (3%) 
or are practice 

No
  

No No
  

No



dollars awarded 
strictly on the basis 
of income 
generation?

12. Do monies
generated from 
clinical practice 
endeavors go into the 
academic department 
and potentially into a 
merit pool involving 
those faculty not 
engaged in clinical 
practice?

No
  

No No
  

No

13. Do the faculty in
the department get a 
report on how 
available merit pool 
dollars were 
distributed 
(obviously not 
specifically to whom, 
but in the anonymous 
sense "how many 
faculty got what % 
raise)?

No - Average 
merit scores 
and ranges 
are given to 
faculty with 
their merit 
scores, but 
the amount of 
raises is not 
distributed.

  
Yes Yes

  
Yes

14. Is the goal to
award an "average" 
of the annually 
specified percent (as 
determined by 
Central 
Administration) to an 
individual's total 
faculty salary? 

Yes
  

Yes Yes
  

Yes

15. Do you have any
"incentive pay" or 
annual productivity 
bonuses that are 
awarded to faculty?

Yes - 
Bonuses are 
given for 
teaching 
excellence 
and 

  
Yes - A % time 
of some faculty 
is spent in 
providing service 
through the Vet 
Teaching 

No
  

No



incentives are 
given to 
hospital 
clinicians 
based on 
hospital 
income.

Hospital which 
has a profit 
sharing plan in 
place.

16. Are you aware of
the Faculty 
Compensation Policy 
and what it says 
about how annual 
merit evaluations and 
salary determinations 
are to be conducted?

Yes
  

Yes No
  

Yes

17. Do you as
department 
chair/head meet with 
your faculty 
individually to 
explicitly discuss 
their merit evaluation 
and to agree upon 
mutual expectations 
for the following 
academic year?

Yes
  

Yes Yes
  

Yes

Do you as 
department 
chair/head 
use a 
criteria-based 
formula to 
calculate 
merit scores 
for 
individual 
faculty?

18.
Yes

  
Yes - It is 
weighted by % 
effort.

b) yes

Yes 

b) No

c) Merit 
scores are fed 
into a spread 
sheet which 
will 
determine 
objectively 
the pay 
increases.

  
No - Dean & 
Dept. Head meet 
to discuss 
individual 
faculty's yearly 
activities and 
compare 
accomplishments 
with those 
activities 
proposed and 
agreed upon in 
the faculty's 
annual plan for 
that year. Level
of meritorious 



activities 
determined by 
Dean and Dept. 
Head.

19. Are merit $
awarded on a % of 
salary base, a raw 
dollar basis (e.g., 
dollars from the 
available pool 
regardless of annual 
salary), some 
combination of % 
and raw $, or some 
other method?

Raw and % 
salary - 50% 
of $ on basis 
and 50% on a 
raw $ basis.

  
Raw $ Raw $ from 

pool

  
Raw and % 
-Most merit 
increases are 
awarded as a 
percentage of 
salary base.
Exceptional 
merit is given as 
bonus money.

20. When and how
do you communicate 
the faculty member's 
annual salary 
incremental increase 
(or lack thereof) to 
individual faculty in 
your department?

First faculty 
are informed 
of merit 
scores and 
secondly they 
are informed 
of the actual 
raise.

  
I meet with them 
individually.

Sometime 
during the 
last two 
weeks of 
June.

  
Salary decisions 
are related to 
faculty by the 
Dept. Head in 
the late 
spring/early 
summer during 
the annual 
review process.

21. When did the
merit salary increases 
for your tenured and 
tenure-track faculty 
become effective in 
your department this 
year? (e.g., when did
your faculty see the 
difference in their 
gross pay?) Specify
the month and year 
the raises for 99-00 
became effective.

July 15, 99
  

6/21/99 July 1, 99
  

July 99

22. Are there any
problems with the 
Faculty 
Compensation Policy 

   
If the University 
does not have 
money for raises, 
it should not 

No.
  

No



that you feel should 
be addressed by the 
Senate Committee on 
Faculty Affairs 
and/or the Faculty 
Senate?

mandate the 
departments to 
give raises.

         

Footnote #1

There are six subcommittees that perform peer review of faculty in the following six areas: 1) DVM teaching; 2) Graduate student teaching and house officer mentoring; 3) Research
and scholarly work; 4) Clinical Service; 5) Outreach; 6) University and professional service. The Chair in consultation with the 6 Division heads within the Department appoints 4
faculty to each subcommittee and chooses a chair for each subcommittee. The subcommittees review the appropriate section of the faculty's annual report of accomplishments and
determine the merit score for that section.

1.

The merit scores of the Chair and the subcommittees for each of the 6 areas are multiplied times the % effort allocation of the faculty in that area. The % effort allocation of the
faculty of each area is determined at an annual meeting between the faculty member and the chair. This merit score is then used to determine the $ raise.

7.

Footnote #2

The Merit Review Committee evaluates the performance and productivity of each faculty member separately. After discussion of the numerical ratings, the mean of committee
member ratings are calculated and submitted to the Chair. The Chair of the Dept. evaluates and assigns a score independent of the Merit Review Committee. Both scores are used to
calculate the average merit score.

1.

Footnote #3

The Chair of the Department calculates the average merit score for each faculty member from the mean score provided by the Merit Review Committee and the Chair's score. Each
score is then multiplied by the faculty member's percentage of effort in teaching, research, and service to provide and overall merit rating. The merit score is then fed into a spread
sheet which determines objectively the merit salary increase for each faculty member.

7.


